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WC READING  
MATTER  

“ Great first run 
out with the 

group and met 
some very nice 
people, thanks 
for making me 
feel welcome. ”  

Mark Hignett on his 
first run out with the 

club in May. 

In This 
Issue...  

�x�� Candles Run 
Report  

�x�� Candles Car 
Show  

�x�� Regalia  

�x�� Forthcoming 
Activities  

Area Secretary Welcome by Angie Haughton 
 
Firstly, here’s hoping you have had two wonderful holiday weekends and 
enjoyed the sun, our fourth Cheshire Candles Charity Run and our first evening 
Summer run of 2018? 

May is very much “Charity” month with our Cheshire Candles Charity Run and 
more of that in the report inside. 

Our first Summer evening run took place this month with a run out to the 
Bickerton Poacher in glorious evening weather, and the monthly meeting was 
again very well attended with over fifty people including new members coming 
along again!  Members have also been busy displaying their MGs at various 
shows, too, whilst planning also gets underway for our first Candles Classic 
Car & Bike show to be held with the support of the Cheshire Fire & Rescue 
Services at Chester Lakes on the Sunday, the 23rd of September.  

Member news  

Welcome to new members that have joined us recently. 

Not much to report this month with all the focus on the Candles Run and no 
news from the members, but the Haughton’s managed a great trip to Italy with 
the Police on hand  to speed their progress rather than the fourth emergency 
service!  Craig has bought another ZT 260, though we’ve yet to check that 
exhaust to make sure, nothing as usual from Martin on his 1100, and Steve 
has been showing off his new paint work!  David has his front cross-member 
disassembled and will be refitting it soon. 
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Harrison ’s TF polished by Granddad Derek!  
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2018 Cheshire Candles Charity Run  
organised by the 0215 West Cheshire MGOC. 

 
There are two things every successful charity run needs; 
top notch organisation and excellent weather!  The latter 
cannot be guaranteed.  However, should the weather be 
right on the day, everyone will remember it for that!  
Which is to overlook the effort that is required as every 
charity run organising team knows only too well. 

For 2018, the 
Cheshire Candles 
Charity Run team 
can take a huge 
bow!  Whilst not 
responsible for 
the weather, the 
rest of the event 
went like 
clockwork with 
the participants 
praising the 
venues, the route 
and the entertainment in equal measures.  This being the 
fourth run since its inception in May of 2015, the team 
have gained a lot of experience and work well together 
over the ten months prior to the event.   

This year, 
our fourth as mentioned, there was the usual 
merriment at each planning session over the “Two 
Ronnies” hardware store sketch involving four 
candles which, for those that hadn’t yet twigged, 
was the reason for the candle holder in the shape 
of a fork in the participant bag provided by Mike 
and Angie Haughton, along with the other gift 
items generously provided by Mornflake again. 

Another turning point for 2018 was raising the bar 
on our branding, and thanks to generous 
sponsorship the entire team of 25 volunteers were 
sporting Hi-Viz jackets with the Candles Run logo 
on the front and our West Cheshire MGOC logo on the back, whilst the participant bags were an 
environmentally friendly cotton tote bag along with a pen, both sporting the Candles Run logo. 

For the third consecutive year, Carole Nash Insurance 
sponsored the rally plaques and provided their brand 
ambassador, none other than Fuzz Townshend of 
“CAR SOS”.  Undoubtedly, Fuzz has always been one 
of the big drawcards for our run and I’m sure many 
would happily sit chatting with him all day if they 
could.  Fuzz chose his “Car of the day” at the start, a 
beautiful 1960 Lotus Elite, and spent time trying to talk 
to as many people as possible before flagging off the 
nearly 150 cars that turned up on the day. From a 
number of pre-War cars of various makes right 
through to several new MG models supplied by our 
local MG dealer, Gallaghers Motor Company. 
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Our starting point this year 
moved out to rural Holt to the 
Bellis Brothers Garden Centre 
as last year the traffic proved 
too much for many with our 
previous Chester Castle starting 
venue.  We’d used Bellis 
Brothers in 2017 for our mid-
point stop, but such was the 
enthusiasm from the retail team 
there, we decided to use it as 
our start this year.  In fact, the 
response and enthusiasm were 
the same at our mid-point break 
at Gorwelion in Bala and at 
Hawarden Castle for our finish.  

Without that willingness from the staff, these venues would not be as attractive, and in fact, the 
feedback from all three was what a delightful, friendly crowd and how well behaved and civilised 
everything was; that of course partly helped by our team of well 
organised volunteer marshals at each location ensuring everyone 
knew where to go.  The route was well liked, although with North 
Wales it would be difficult to not offer anything other than an 
enjoyable run with the wonderful vistas it offers. 

The run is, of course, all about charity.  Our ethos is to focus as 
much as possible on local charities for people, but this year we 
took a slight twist on that by choosing the local Guide Dogs for 
the Blind and The Special Riding Centre at Clwyd.  One of our 
regular volunteers helps home guide dogs in training, whilst Lady 
Rosamund Gladstone of Hawarden Castle is President of the 
equestrian riding centre that helps people with disabilities.  Both 
charities were on hand at the finish providing demonstrations of 
their work. 

This year, our total raised for charity looks to be around £4,000, 
bringing our total raised to date over the four runs to in excess of 
£14,000 for seven charities. A huge thank you to all our sponsors 
and participants in particular who through their entry fees and 
raffle ticket purchases helped us to achieve this. 

Look out for more details on the 2019 Cheshire Candles Charity Run, and why not join us for our 
inaugural Cheshire Candles Charity Classic Car and Bike Show at Chester Lakes on Sunday, 
the 23rd of September, where we will be supporting the 
Firefighters Charity. 
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A huge thank you to all our photographers; Phill Jukes, Bryn Lloyd-Griffiths, Mike 
Haughton, Steve Brace and Martin Williamson. 

Steve Brace  

Phill Jukes  
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You can visit their Flick albums by going to the club website at: www.candlesrun.org 

Bryn LG  

Martin Williamson  

http://www.candlesrun.org
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Cheshire Candles Charity Car & Bike Show  
Sunday, 23rd of September, 2018  
 
Following the success of our run, we’ve decided to expand to have an end-of-season classic car and bike show as 
per the date above, and hence the name change as we are more than just a run.  As a club, we are proud to be  the 
Cheshire Candles Charity and more importantly, having fun organising events that will benefit the good work of local 
charities.  In this, our first show, and in recognition of their support, we’re collecting on the day for The Fire Fighters 
Charity who are celebrating their 75th anniversary. 

 
We’re working on the format for the September show, 
but this will be held at Chester Lakes and will 
encompass classic cars and bikes and, of course, all 
MGs.  We’re hoping to have club stands as well as 
individual entries and catering and a bar will be 
available on site.  We’re negotiating for entertainment, 
too.  In addition, Neil Wallace has been liaising with 
the Fire & Rescue and Police services and we can 
now confirm we have their support for demonstrations 
on the day.  Closer to the time we will need some 
assistance again with marshalling on the day, but 
hopefully it will prove to be a great day for a picnic and 
a spot of fishing! 
 
We will be promoting this over the next few 
months and will be looking to tie in a 75 theme to 
the day so we need ideas and your help to make 
this a success.  Please share the event to as 

many groups and clubs as you can as this will be open to all makes.  Both club stand and individual entry 
can be done via the webpage at www.candlesshow.org and we’re hoping to get over two hundred cars on 
display on the day.   
 
For those that are willing to help and to assist with planning and ideas, please contact Martin Williamson 
at the club meetings or by email or phone. 

http://www.candlesshow.org


7  

Club branded Merchandise  
 
We're using a local firm and are adding a small mark up to go 
towards the club funds. Orders will be taken at each monthly 
meeting along with payment (we've decided to avoid PayPal owing 
to the charges) and the items will be delivered at the following 
meeting. 
 
Please visit the website for more detail on colours and sizes. 
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Contact Us  
 
Send us an email for more 
information about the club’s 
activities or to join us.  
 
Angie Haughton - Area 
Secretary  
angie_neston@btinternet.com  
 
Neil Wallace - Club Liaison 
neil.d.wallace@me.com  
 
Mike Haughton - Events  
mgc_mike@btinternet.com  
 
Martin Williamson - PR/
Newsletter  
martin@mginfo.co.uk 
 
Volunteers:  
Steven Brace, Rob Fryer, Neil 
Gray, and Neil Kennedy.  
 
Visit us on the web at:  
www.westcheshiremgoc.club  

2018 Club Events  
Visit the club website for online information and details. 
 
June:  
�x�� Tues, 12th  - Club night at the Old Hall Farm. 
�x�� Tues, 19th  - MGCC NW Concours at the Plough & Flail. 
�x�� Sun, 24th - Lymm Historic Transport Day 
�x�� Wed, 27th - Evening run. 
 
July:  
�x�� Sun, 8th - Clywd Practical Classics Car Show 
�x�� Tues, 10th  - Club night at the Old Hall Farm. 
�x�� Sun, 15th - Hooton Hangars at Ellesmere Port 
�x�� Wed, 18th - Evening run. 
�x�� Sun, 29th - Classics at the Castle, Bodelwyddan 
 
August:  
�x�� Tues, 14th  - Club night at the Old Hall Farm. 
�x�� Wed, 22nd - Evening run. 
�x�� Sat - Mon, 25th - 27th - Gold Cup weekend at Oulton Park 

with club stand 
 
September:  
�x�� Sat, 1st - MG Car Club Race meeting at Oulton Park. 
�x�� Sun, 2nd - Fest. Of 1000 Classics, Cholmondeley Castle.  
�x�� Tues, 11th  - Club night at the Old Hall Farm. 
�x�� Sat - Sun, 15th - 16th - FJ Classic Show at Event City, 

Manchester 
�x�� Sun, 16th - Cars & Coffee Cheshire - 7.30am Wrexham Road 

P&R 
�x�� Sun, 23rd - Candles Charity Classic Car Show at Chester 

Lakes  
 
More dates to follow in the next issue and keep an eye on 
the website.  

Monthly Talks:  

Hopefully we’ll have part 2 of Roger Hetherington’s 
excellent recounting of his mis-spent youth in motorsport, 
we’ll keep you posted.  

Photographers ’ Day 

Please let me know if you would be interested in a 
day of photography out in North Wales as we 
attempt to try some professional style photography 
of our MGs.  Possibly a Saturday in July? 

 

 

 

www.westcheshiremgoc.club  

Newsletter Matters  
 

The newsletter is produced 
monthly and we hope it is of 
interest.  Whilst we have some 
content for ongoing issues, it 
would be great to get input from 
you as members.  Whether that be 
photographs or updates please 
send anything through to 
martin@mginfo.co.uk 
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